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CHRIST’S UNITED’S NEWS & VIEWS 
JANUARY 2016 

 

PASTOR’S PARAGRAPHS 
 

THY KINGDOM COME 

How do we approach each new day? How shall we observe this New Year? What is it that we have to 
look forward to? What motivates us to hang our feet off the bed in the morning? What do we strive 
for? What do we anticipate or expect to happen? Are we energized at the prospects and opportunities 
before us? Or do we face the future with uncertainty, fear and trepidation? Do the events around the 
world fill us with anxiety and/or despair? Do we feel the world is spinning out of control or, at least, 
moving in a direction that is less than hopeful? Do the concepts of terror, poverty, conflict, disease, 
war and disaster overwhelmingly impact the manner in which we face tomorrow? OR does our faith 
and trust in Christ Jesus inform how we are to face each new day and what we may expect of our 
future?  
 
Many, many years ago, a young man from Galilee began his public ministry by proclaiming that “the 
kingdom of God is at hand (or has come near).” He lived and shared an approach to the present and 
the future that was filled with an abundance of hope, especially for those who had been experiencing 
the world and what it had to offer from a place of poverty and enslavement. Many began to follow him 
and listen to his words. He even taught them to pray: “Thy kingdom come; thy will be done on earth 
as it is in heaven.”  More and more, people began to trust this approach to the future more than what 
the politicians and the power brokers of the day had to offer.  
 
Today, we continue to pray these words regularly and often: “Thy kingdom come, thy will be done…” 
But do we honestly place our ultimate trust in these words and to the one who taught us to pray in 
such a way? Or are they merely recited as an act from memory? Do these words influence the 
manner in which we approach each other and the world in which we live and what we may expect 
from each other as we move forward? Do we see each and every tomorrow as a gracious and 
precious gift from God or merely the residue leftover from today’s experiences?  
 
“Thy kingdom come; thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.” As we begin this new calendar year 
of 2016, will our approach to the future be built upon this promise and will it direct the manner in 
which we make our choices for today and tomorrow? How we adhere to these words or not shall be 
determinative of who we proclaim and allow to be the lord of our lives. Will it be Jesus who revealed 
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in his presence and by the words he spoke of the promise and will of God for us (the kingdom of God 
is at hand) or will it be some other god that feeds off the premises of scarcity and fear? Shall we 
engage each today and tomorrow with the certain hope and joy received in, by and through the grace 
offered from the one whose birth, life, death and resurrection we proclaim or will we try to muddle our 
way through the daily rigors of life, seemingly uncertain or unaware of the mercy and forgiveness 
Christ presents to and for us, and fearful of the intent of those who operate from the perspectives of 
greed, intimidation, and unrestrained power? Shall our place and movement in this world (God’s 
kingdom that has come near) be motivated by the promise that our world will indeed reflect God’s will 
here and now as much as it does already in heaven? 
 
We live in a world wondrously and wonderfully created, redeemed and sustained by God, and if we 
can place our trust in Jesus’ presence with us and in and by the words by which he instructs us, the 
world in which we live will indeed be truly indicative of God’s eternal promise and gift to us. And as we 
pray, “Thy kingdom come; thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven,” we shall enter a future filled 
with hope, and this hope shall be determinative of how we shall live. The New Year looks promising 
as it bears God’s promises for us in Christ. 
         --Pastor John 

 

BIBLE STUDIES 

 

 The January Bible study will take place as follows; 
 
 10:30 A.M.   7:00 P.M.   Study 
    
 January 4   January 4 (Monday) Philippians 1:1-18 
 January 11   January 13   Philippians 1:19-2:11 
 January 18   January 20   Philippians 2:12-30 
 January 25   January 27   Philippians 3:1-21 
   
 
 
 

~~~ 
 

"Bare branches of each tree 
on this chilly January morn 

look so cold so forlorn. 
Gray skies dip ever so low 

left from yesterday's dusting of snow. 
Yet in the heart of each tree 

waiting for each who wait to see 
new life as warm sun and breeze will blow, 

like magic, unlock springs sap to flow, 
buds, new leaves, then blooms will grow." 

~Nelda Hartmann, January Morn    
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INDOOR BLOCK PARTY 
 

Take a break from the winter doldrums by coming to a FREE community wide 
block party for all ages at Christ’s United Lutheran Church on Sunday, February 
21, 2016.The party begins at 1:00 p.m. and will end at 5:00 p.m. 

 
There will be fun activities for the kids and light refreshments. 

 
Everyone is invited!  Bring your family and friends!  Have some fun indoors for a 
few hours on a Sunday afternoon. 

 
For more information talk to Dave or Theresa Murray. 

 
 

EASTER EGGS 

Ash Wednesday is February 18, which means it’s time to start thinking 
about making our Easter eggs again.  This year we will start making the 
candy eggs on Monday, February 8, and continue each Monday through 
March 21.  The eggs will be mixed and shaped starting at 9:00 a.m. and 
coating and packaging will begin each Monday evening at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Lots of help will be needed both at 9:00 and at 6:00.  Mark your 
calendars NOW and please plan to come out and help make these 
popular confectioneries 

 
Order forms will soon be available on the table outside of the sanctuary for anyone willing to take 
orders from relatives, friends or co-workers. For those who would like to order just a few eggs, there 
will be weekly order forms on the bulletin board outside of the sanctuary.  Just sign up for the week 
you would like the delectable eggs. 
 
 

HOPE’S HAVEN ClOTHING MINISTRy 

Hope’s Haven Clothing Room is now open on Wednesdays from 10:00 am – 
11:00 am. Feel free to shop for clothing for your family during this hour each 
week.  
 
If you have clothing to donate, please make sure they are gently used, with no 
rips or stains. Thank You for your cooperation. 
 
Want more information?  Talk to Bev Catherman 
 

 
 
 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.dailyclipart.net/wp-content/uploads/medium/Birthday1.jpg&imgrefurl=http://weewaughs.blogspot.com/2009_11_01_archive.html&h=570&w=340&tbnid=GrWBu5B7wszIuM:&zoom=1&docid=6Azyf9ftHtvSRM&ei=z7OiVP-yOIHfggTLtIGQBA&tbm=isch&ved=0CBQQMygMMAw4ZA&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=574&page=7&start=100&ndsp=22
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BANQUET SCHEDULE 
 

Banquets which are scheduled for 2016 are: 
 

January 16, 2016   January 23, 2016  
5:30 p.m.    6:00 p.m. 
Penns Creek Raceway Assn. Buffalo Valley Sportsmen 
 
January 29, 2016   February 4, 2016 
12:00 noon    12:00 noon 
Hallmark Feed   Hubner Seed Co 
 
March 10, 2016   March 18, 2016 
12:00 noon    11:30 a.m. 
Hubner Seed Co   Readington Farms 

 
Help will be needed in both the dining room and kitchen. Watch the bulletin board across from the 
sanctuary for sign-up sheets for dining room help. If you are able to help in the kitchen, talk to Kim 
Blyler.  
 
Cakes will also be needed for these banquets. If you are able to provide one or two, sign up on the 
attached form or talk to Darlene Ulrich.  All help is greatly appreciated 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

BANQUET CAKES 
 

I will provide a cake(s) for the following banquet(s):  
(Indicate number to be provided) 

 
 ______ January 16, 2016   ______January 23, 2016  

    5:30 p.m.        6:00 p.m. 
      Penns Creek Raceway Assn.     Buffalo Valley Sportsmen 
     
______January 29, 2016   ______February 4, 2016 
    12:00 noon     12:00 noon 

   Hallmark Feed     Hubner Seed Co 
 
______March 10, 2016   ______March 18, 2016 
    12:00 noon     11:30 a.m. 

   Hubner Seed Co     Readington Farms 
     

Signed_______________________________________________________________ 
Telephone____________________________________________________________’ 
 

~~~ 

The one thing that has always bothered me about banks is the total lack of reciprocity of trust. 
I mean—you give them $10,000 and all you get in return is a certificate— 

and they put chains on 25 cent pens that don’t work. 
 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=supper+clip+art&start=970&noj=1&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=H0iut78c5hrp-M:&imgrefurl=http://www.dondrup.com/sou899/silverware-clipart&docid=kTQPYWn8LlzY9M&itg=1&imgurl=http://2.s3.envato.com/files/62792373/cutlery_590.jpg&w=590&h=590&ei=HtAUUu-gNcSbygHDtYDIAQ&zoom=1&iact=rc&dur=328&page=38&tbnh=144&tbnw=140&ndsp=24&ved=1t:429,r:87,s:900,i:265&tx=36&ty=64
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COUNCIL COMMUNIQUE 
    

Election Results 
  
At the annual meeting in December the following were elected to serve a three year term on the 
council: 
 
     Eugene Hassinger – Greg Shuck 
          Linda Smith – Janet Spurr 
 
Their terms will run from January 2016 through December 2018. 
 
We offer Gene, Greg, Linda and Janet our congratulations as they join fellow council members, Jim 
Boop, Tom Catherman, Drew Christy, Dianne Shuck and Lee Spangler 
to form the 2016 congregation council. 

 

December 15, 2015 Meeting Notes 

1. Financial contributions will still be greatly appreciated for the newly installed new duel fuel 
system (heat pump) for the fellowship hall.  

2. The Christmas Eve worship service will be held on Thursday, December 24, starting at 7:30 
p.m. 

3. A combined table communion and brunch will be held on Sunday, January 10, 2016.  All 
members and visitors are invited. 

4. An indoor winter block party is scheduled to be held on Sunday, January 16, 2016.  People of 
all ages are invited to attend.  Help will be appreciated.  Contact Dave and Theresa Murray to 
volunteer and for more information. 

 

Next Council Meeting – January 19, 2016, in the small fellowship hall, starting at 6:00 p.m.  It will be 
a retreat and reorganizational meeting. 
 

~~~ 

 

I have always wished that my computer would be as easy to use as my telephone. 

My wish has come true.  I no longer know how to use my telephone. 

~Bjarne Stroustrup 
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TREASURER’S REPORT 

As of December 31, 2015 
 

        Actual   Budgeted 
Income for month  $20,600.00  $14,884.00  
Expenses for month  $21,347.00  $17,946.00 
Difference   $ -747.00  
 
        Actual    Budgeted 
Income Year-to-date $170,973.00  $141,879.00 
Expenses Year-to-date $164,709.00  $158,904.00 
Difference   $6,264.00 
 
 
Parking Lot Loan Balance  $18,065.45 
Heating System Balance $10,500.00 

 
~~~ 

QUESTIONS TO PONDER 

Before they invented drawing boards, what did they go back to? 
Can vegetarians eat animal crackers?  
Christmas – What other time of year do you sit in front of a dead tree and eat candy out of your socks? 
Considering all the lint you get in your dryer, if you kept drying your clothes would they eventually just 
 disappear? 
Do Lipton employees take coffee breaks? 
Do people in Australia call the rest of the world "up over"?   
Do the Alphabet song and Twinkle, Twinkle Little Star have the same tune?  
Does a clean house indicate that there is a broken computer in it?  
How can there be self-help "groups"?  
How can you tell when you run out of invisible ink? 
How come Superman could stop bullets with his chest, but always ducked when someone threw a gun at 
 him?  
How come we choose from just two people to run for president and 50 for Miss America? 
How come you never hear father-in-law jokes? 
Is it true that the only difference between a yard sale and a trash pickup is how close to the road the stuff 
 is placed?  
Isn’t Disney World a people trap operated by a mouse? 
What becomes longer when it becomes shorter?  The word short. 
What hair color do they put on the driver’s license of bald men? 
What do you call a boomerang that doesn’t come back?  A stick. 
When dog food is new and improved tasting, who tests it?  
What’s the first number in the English language that uses the letter “A”?  one-thousAnd 
Where in the nursery rhyme does it say humpty dumpty is an egg? 
Who was the first person to look at a cow and say, "I think I'll squeeze these dangly things here, and drink  
 whatever comes out!"  Or watch a white, round thing come out a chicken's behind and think, "that ought  
 to taste good?" 
How do the “Do Not Walk On The Grass” signs get there? 
How do those dead bugs get into those enclosed light fixtures? 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://imgkid.com/cent-sign-on-keyboard.shtml&ei=p7LHVPfjGYqfggTP24GwCg&psig=AFQjCNH3-VaW6AXvn2KTx5p40mJ6g2iq0Q&ust=1422459943509908
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FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

2016 OFFERING ENVELOPES 
 
If you have not yet picked up your 2016 offering envelopes you can do so from the table across from 
the parlor. 
 
ALTAR FLOWERS 
 
The 2016 altar flower chart is on the bulletin board outside of the sanctuary for use by anyone wishing 
to provide flowers for a service next year.  The cost of the flowers is $35.00 per week and is payable 
to the church. 
 
FREE ENERGY CREDIT  
 
There is a free energy credit available to the church. If you want help to lower the church's electric bill, 
and save money on your own electric bill contact Greg Shuck for details.  
 
REIMBURSEMENT UPDATE  

Please talk to Dianne Shuck, Al Pantaleo or any council member for information on how to obtain a 
reimbursement for expenses you may have for the church.  
 
COFFEE CANS NEEDED 
 
We are in need of coffee cans to be used to send altar flowers home following a worship service.  If 
you have any to spare, please drop them off at the kitchen or in the office. 
 
VOLUNTEERS SOUGHT 

We are looking for volunteers to fill the following positions: 
    
1.  Baby News Correspondent  

When a new baby is born to a member of the congregation, the responsibility of the baby news 
correspondent is to contact the family and get “vital statistics” and then write a short article for 
the newsletter.  Talk to Margie if you would like to tackle this position. 

 
2.  Greeters, Lay Readers, Communion Assistants, Ushers and Sound System  
  Operators.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAkQjRwwAGoVChMI-IPU_97EyAIVRjw-Ch3WBABj&url=http://cliparts.co/free-people-clip-art&psig=AFQjCNG8dhxH3-ybmPKGOOcD0VnpqCITnQ&ust=1445007618584677
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 Our list of people willing to do these jobs keeps dwindling. Will you help? Sign up  
 on the attached “volunteer form” and drop them on Margie’s desk or put them in  
 the offering plate. 
 
COMMUNIONS 
 
Communions for all confirmed members must be recorded in the parish register annually.  If you do 
not commune on a regular basis, we ask that you fill out a communion record card (one per year is all 
we need) so we know you have communed.  The cards are located in the racks on the back of the 
pews.  Cards may be put in the offering plate or handed to an usher. 
 
MEMORABILIA 
 
The following memorabilia items are still available for anyone interested in purchasing anything: 
 

Wooden Miniatures of the Church - $10.00 
Church Prints - $20.00 

Blankets - $10.00 
Christmas Cards - $10.00 

12 cards per box feature a winter picture of the church 
 

Talk to Bev Catherman if you have questions about, or would like to purchase, any of these items.  
 
INFORMANTS WANTED  
 
We like to publish news about our members in the newsletter, but we need your help to do so. If you 
know of interesting information about any of our members (youth or adult), i.e. an award or 
recognition, a funny tale or exciting adventure, please let Margie know about it so we can include it in 
an issue of Christ’s United’s News & Views. 
 

DO WE HAVE YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS? 

If you have an e-mail address that you have never given to us or if it has changed, please fill out the 

following and drop it off on Margie’s desk or give her a call. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Name________________________________________________________________ 
 
E-Mail Address_________________________________________  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
HAVE A FAVORITE HYMN? 

Over the past few years, some of you have been requesting favorite hymns and gospel songs and for 
that we give many thanks.  Because of U.S. copyright laws, we do not have permission to reproduce 
or copy all of our favorites.  You may choose selections from the following hymnals: Evangelical 
Lutheran Worship (ELW), Lutheran Book of Worship (LBW) and With One Voice (WOV).  We are also 
permitted to use hymns that are in the “Public Domain”.  It’s all very complicated.  So, keep your 
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suggestions coming and we will be happy to sort out and use all of your suggestions. Give any 
requests to Gary Hackenberg, Margie or Pastor John.   
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Hymn Request 
 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
SOCIAL/FELLOWSHIP REQUEST 
 
If you have any ideas or suggestions for social/fellowship activities, drop a note on Margie’s desk. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Fellowship Events:  
 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
PRAYER CHAIN 
 
The Prayer Chain is a group of men and women of Christ’s United who pray for the concerns and 
requests of Christ’s United’s members and friends.  Someone in need of prayer calls the church office 
and requests to be put on the Prayer Chain.  Each member of the Prayer Chain then receives either a 
phone call or an email notifying them of a prayer request.  The prayer chain member receiving the 
phone call then calls one other person and so on down the list.  Those notified by email do not have 
to pass it on. 
 
Would you be willing to pray for someone in need?  It is reassuring to know that you are supported by 
the prayers of others and not alone with your concern.  If you would like to be a member of the Prayer 
Chain, fill out the following and put it in the offering plate or on Margie’s desk. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Prayer Chain Calling List 
 
I would like to be included on the prayer chain calling list. 
 
Name____________________________________ 
Telephone Number__________________________ 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
BUILDING & GROUND NEEDS 
 
Do you know of any physical problems (or potential problems) that should be addressed by our 
property committee?  Your insight is important.  Maybe you have seen something that no one else 
has noticed yet. You can talk to Pastor John, any council member or Margie if you know of something 
that needs attention, or fill out the following and put it on Margie’s desk or in the offering plate. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Building & Ground Needs: 
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ONGOING COLLECTIONS 

The Shriners 

Can Tabs (give tabs to Maurice Clouser) 
 

 

 

 

NEWS OF MEMBERS & FRIENDS 

Deaths 

Our family of faith is saddened upon the death of Michael Glennon who passed away on November 
30, 2015.  He is survived by his wife, Maureen, his daughter and son-in-law, Christy & Albert Wells, 
one step-son, Michael Weber, one brother, seven sisters and two grandchildren.  Please keep the 
family in your prayers. 
 
Birthdays 

January 
 

  1 - Robert Rantz    
   Wendy VonNeida    
       Laura Welker  
  3 - Wayne Doebler     
       Patricia Kahler   
  4 - Constance Wagner    
  6 - Betty Wallace 
       Emily Zartman  
  7 - Florence Boop   
14 - Trevor Spencer  
15 - Dennis Boop, Jr.  
16 - Kendrah Beiler  
       Paige Hosterman  
       Wayne Kline     
       Janice Wagner  
       Miranda Zimmerman  
 
 
 
 

 
 
17 - Sally Kline   
       Lonnie Leach     

            Lee Spangler     
18 - Nicholas Shively   
19 - Hannah Blyler  
22 - Jaiden Beiler  
23 - Avery Blyler   
24 - Randy Lyons     
25 - Natalie Harvey   

   John Smith     
27 - Stacey Campbell  
       Janet Spurr   

             John Stamm, Sr.    
31 - Joy Diehl      

             Jason Duke   
             Rebecca Dunkle 
   Krista Emery  
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Anniversaries 

January 

  7 – Jim & Florence Boop  (1955) 
19 – Donald & Phyllis Ruhl  (1972) 
30 – Kevin & Kelli Baker  (1993) 
        Doug & Stacey Gemberling (2013) 

 

 
Remember In Thought and Prayer 

Please help us keep our prayer list current by letting us know of any names that should be added or 

removed 

Our Members 
Jim & Florence Boop Gary Hackenberg 
Mary Hassinger Shirley Kerstetter 
Stacey Veley Betty Wallace  
Arletta Zimmerman  

 
Our Friends & Relatives 
Grace Case      Gerald Lloyd      
Pat & Candy Mitchell               Vicki Newman      
Bill & Shirley Smith     Amanda & Jamison Sparks    
Mark Troup      Forrest Wenrick 
David Woods 
 
Our Shut-Ins 
Carolyn Bowersox     Barbara Grimooris 
Leona Hackenberg     Sally Kenamond     
Shirley Kerstetter     Pat Korman 
Betty Lauf      Eugene Phillips     
Carl ‘Bup’ Sampsell     Harold ‘Hap’ Sampsell   
Myron ‘Mick’ Sampsell               Richard Schnure    
Connie Wagner                Betty Wallace      
Caroline Wenrick     Debra Wilson     
  
The Men and Women Serving In the Military 
Brandi Gemberling     

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=prayer+clip+art&qpvt=prayer+clip+art&FORM=IGRE#view=detail&id=DF9CCA3D9773E70AD8245701654B5B44A76EF6EA&selectedIndex=77
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355 Mt. Luther Lane, Mifflinburg, PA 17844 
Telephone (570) 922-1587        Fax (570) 922-1118 

E-mail:  cml@campmountluther.org 
 

Campersons Meeting 
Sunday, January 24, 2016 
3:00 p.m. ~ Evergreen Center at Mount Luther 

 
The camp is an extension of your ministry in the local congregation. We want every member of our 
synod to know what is happening with this important ministry. To do that, we have CAMPERSONS! A  
camperson is a liaison between CAMP and your CONGREGATION, who is interested in camp and 
wants to regularly share our news with others.  Parents of campers, past campers or staff, or 
someone with a genuine interest in outdoor ministry makes a great camperson. Campersons are to 
be ambassadors and promote our camping ministry in your congregation. Each  congregation in the 
Upper Susquehanna Synod is asked to send a representative to this event. Campersons will  
 

 • Share Information 
• Plan and Coordinate a Camp Sunday 
• Recognize Campers 
• Reach Out to promote outdoor ministries 
• Support camp fundraising efforts 
 

Each congregation who sends a camperson will receive Camel Bucks for the camp store for each 
camper. 

 
Turkey Benefit Dinner 
Sunday, January 24, 2016 
4:00-6:00 p.m. 
Evergreen Center at Mount Luther 
 
This event will celebrate Benjamin Franklin’s Birthday.  Franklin wanted the turkey to be the national 
bird of our country.  Camp Mount Luther thought it would be fitting to have a turkey dinner to honor 
his January birthday!  You are invited to come to his birthday party and support camp at the same 
time!  The dinner will be held on Sunday, January 24, 2016, from 4:00-6:00 p.m. at the Evergreen 
Center at Mount Luther.  The menu will consist of turkey and all the trimmings.  Cost for the meal is 
$14 per person. 
Reservations are required and can be made by contacting the camp office at (570) 922-1587 or 
cml@campmountluther.org.  Deadline for ordering is Tuesday, January 19, 2016, at 9:00 a.m.  

 
Proceeds benefit the 2016 Annual Fund Appeal 
 
Grow in the Snow 

mailto:cml@campmountluther.org
mailto:cml@campmountluther.org


13 

 

 
Upper Susquehanna Synod GROW Team’s 
A Winter Retreat for Youth, Grades 6-12 
February 19-20, 2016, at Camp Mount Luther 
 
“We Are the Body” 
Gather and Reflect On the Word as you take a closer look at Holy Communion 
and how we are the Body of Christ. Experience your Creator, play winter 
games and find refreshment in the peace of camp in winter. A schedule with more information is 
posted on the camp website. The retreat is from Friday night to 
Saturday afternoon, but we are offering an option to come just for the day on Saturday. Cost is $55 
(whole program) or $30 (day only) if registered by February 1, 2016. Late fee of $10 added after that 
date. Firm registration deadline of February 12, 2016, with no refunds after that deadline. Each 
registered group should provide one adult (21 or 
over) for every seven youth and at least one adult for each gender represented. Cabin assignments 
will be made based on available adults and number of youth attending. Make checks payable to 
Camp Mount Luther and send to the address above. 
 
All participants need a signed registration form which can be downloaded from Camp Mount Luther’s 
website. 
 

~~~ 
 

HERE ARE SOME TIPS FOR A HAPPIER LIFE IN THE NEW YEAR! 

o Do not give in to anger over the past or fear of the future. Don’t look backwards or forwards. Enjoy  
the present. 

o Don’t waste your energy on grudges, gossip, and negative thoughts. Life is too short to waste time  
 hating anyone. 

o Forgive everyone for everything. 
o Envy is also a waste of time. God will provide what you need. 
o Enjoy the simple things. 
o Surround yourself with what you love – family, pets, keepsakes, music, books plants, hobbies, sports. 
o Keep learning and keep active. Learn hobbies, crafts, gardening, photography, the computer. “An idle  

 mind is the devil’s workshop.” 
o Cherish your health. If it is good, preserve it. If it is unstable, work to improve it. 
o Take a 30-minute walk every day, and while you walk, smile. It’s the ultimate antidepressant. God  

 made the body to be used. Use it. 
o Be enthusiastic about all that you do, even menial work. 
o Listen to your Mom. Eat more natural foods that grow on trees and plants, and eat less processed  

 foods. Include lots of fresh fruits, vegetables, and whole grains in your diet. 
o Everything in moderation. 
o Use medications discreetly and only those prescribed by a competent doctor. 
o Take a short siesta after lunch. Do not deprive yourself of sleep. 
o Sit in prayerful silence for at least 15 minutes every day. 
o Play more games and read more funny books. 
o Tell the people you love that you love them at every opportunity. 
o Focus less on yourself and more on how you can be of service to others. 
o Get rid of the clutter in your life and anything that isn’t useful, beautiful, or joyful. 
o Count your blessings, and be thankful. 
o Don’t take guilt trips. Take a trip to the mall, to another city, even to a foreign country, but not to  

where  the guilt is. 
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IN THE MAILbag 

 

LUTHERAN MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER WEEKENDS  
 

YOUR  CAR. . . . . . . . YOUR  MARRIAGE 
BOTH  RUN  SMOOTHER  WITH  A  TUNE  UP! 

 
Attention Married Couples:  So you’ve done maintenance for your car—how about your marriage?  
Make 2016 the year you decide to attend a Lutheran Marriage Encounter Weekend to learn how to 
make your marriage a more intimate, loving, Christian union.       
 
Lutheran Marriage Encounter Weekends run from Friday night at 8 PM to Sunday around 4 PM and 
have been enriching marriages of couples of all ages for 40 years!   In addition to the $100 per couple 
registration fee, you will be given an opportunity near the end of the weekend to make a confidential 
contribution of whatever amount you wish toward the continuation of the program. Two nights lodging, 
5 meals for each of you, and all supplies are included.  
     
The 2016 Pennsylvania Weekends are: 
 
April 8-10, 2016 in Lancaster, PA, at the all newly-renovated Heritage Hotel Lancaster, home of the 
unique tree-house-inspired restaurant, “Loxley’s”  
April 22-24, 2016 at the Penn Stater Conference Center Hotel, State College, PA, Happy Valley’s 
premier conference center located on a quiet hillside with views of Nittany Mountain 
September 16-18, 2016 at Spruce Lake Retreat Center, Canadensis, PA, a new, hotel-style facility 
on Spruce Lake in the heart of the Pocono Mountains – an hour north of Allentown  
October 21-23, 2016 at Olmsted Retreat Center, Ludlow, PA, a stunning, hotel-style retreat center 
adjacent to the Olmsted Mansion situated on a hillside in the Allegheny National Forest, an hour north 
of DuBois 
 
Registrations are limited, so act today to ensure that you can attend the Weekend of your choice.  To 
sign up online, go to: www.GodLovesMarriage.org and pay the registration fee using your credit card, 
or mark the option to mail in a check   For questions, or if you would like a brochure mailed to you, 
contact Pennsylvania Directors of Lutheran Marriage Encounter, Fred & Julie Schamber, at 724-325-
3166 or email: fjschamber@comcast.net.   
 

~~~ 
 

Always buy good shoes and a good bed.  Because if you aren’t in one, you’re in the other. 
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NOTES OF APPRECIATION 

 
“Volunteers are gold”. Volunteers are the most valuable commodities in ministry. Without them, 
nothing would get done in our churches. We are fortunate to have the kind of dedicated people that 
we do.  Do you know anyone who should be given a pat on the back and a “Thank You” for the 
contributions they make in and around the church?  Let Margie know. 
 
THANK YOU TO…  
 
…All the volunteers that helped decorate the church for the holiday season 
 
…Everyone who provided a poinsettia for our Christmas Eve service 
 
...The leaders and students who directed and participated in the Children’s 
   Christmas program 
 
…Everyone who helped in any way with Christkindl.  After expenses our  
    income was $2,430. 
 
 
I would like to thank everyone who thought of my family during the holidays with cards and gifts, as 
well as for the help and moral support you give me all year long. I truly appreciate your generosity. 
 

--Margie 
 

~~~ 
 

A film crew was on location deep in the desert.  One day an old Indian  
went up to the director and said, “Tomorrow rain.”  The next day it rained.   
A week later, the Indian went up to the director and said, “Tomorrow storm.”  
The next day there was a hailstorm.  “This Indian is incredible,” said the  
director.  He told his secretary to hire the Indian to predict the weather.   
However, after several successful predictions, the old Indian didn’t show up  
for two weeks.  Finally the director sent for him. “I have to shoot a big scene  
tomorrow,” said the director, “and I’m depending on you.  What will the weather  
be like?”  The Indian shrugged his shoulders.  “Don’t know, he said. “Radio is broken.” 
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THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU! 
 

PASTOR JOHN, MINDY & THEIR FAMILY 

TOM CATHERMAN, our custodian 

BEV CATHERMAN & DON FORNWALT, Tom’s helpers 

DENNIS BOOP, JIM BOOP, TOM CATHERMAN, DREW CHRISTY, EUGENE HASSINGER, DAVE 
MURRAY, THERESA MURRAY, DOTTIE RATHFON, DIANNE SHUCK, BARRY SPANGLER, LEE 
SPANGLER, JANET SPURR, 2015 council members 
 
DENNIS BOOP, MAURICE CLOUSER, DAVE MURRAY, THERESA MURRAY, DOTTIE 
RATHFON, BARRY SPANGLER, our outgoing council member for their year(s) of service 
 
GREG SHUCK & LINDA SMITH, our incoming members for assenting to serve a three-year term on 
council and EUGENE HASSINGER & JANET SPURR, for agreeing to serve a second term  
 
PAULA CHRISTY & GARY HACKENBERG, organists  

DIANE VALENTINE & KAREN ZIMMERMAN, pianists 

BARRY SPANGLER & DAVE SWARTZ, digital music arrangers 

DIANNE SHUCK, treasurer, banquet coordinator 

JANET HACKENBERG, assistant treasurer 

AL PANTALEO, data entry bookkeeper 

BEV CATHERMAN, funeral meal coordinator and for coordinating the stand at the Christkindl Market  

KIM BLYLER for his computer talents when help is needed and for also his cooking skills 

FLORENCE BOOP for helping to count the offering and coordinating the bloodmobile  

JUNE WENRICH for serving as Sunday school superintendent and for taking care of the candles 

JANICE WAGNER for coordinating the poinsettia orders 

PATTY EMERY for maintaining the memorial book  

EUGENE & KATHERINE HASSINGER for mailing Christmas cards to visitors 

BEV CATHERMAN & JANET HILEMAN for managing Hope’s Haven  

BARBARA CLOUSER for scheduling greeters 

BARRY SPANGLER for scheduling lay helpers 
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MAURICE CLOUSER for coordinating the Chicken Barbecue 

JUDY MECOUCH AND GEORGETTA BOWES for coordinating the blanket workdays. 

BARBARA GRIMOORIS for sharpening pew pencils, replacing communion cards, etc. 

MARTHA & KEN LEACH for sharing fresh vegetables and fruit with our Hope’s Haven families 

SUE PANTALEO for organizing visits to shut-ins 

ALL THE MEN who make repairs and help with the upkeep of the facility 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL LEADERS, HELPERS & PARTICIPANTS 

HOPE’S HAVEN’S VOLUNTEERS AND ALL WHO HAVE DONATED FOOD, CLOTHING, AND 

MONETARY SUPPORT 

 DINING ROOM COORDINATORS & SERVERS 

KITCHEN HELPERS 

DISHWASHERS 

CHOIR MEMBERS 

SOLOISTS & MUSICIANS 

MINISTRY CHAIRPERSONS & MEMBERS 

WORKDAY VOLUNTEERS 

SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS 

YARD SALE COORDINATORS, HELPERS AND ALL WHO DONATE TO IT 

BLANKET KNOTTING DAY PARTICIPANTS 

FLOWER SPONSORS 

EVERYONE WHO HAS ANY PART IN ORGANIZING, COOKING, SERVING AND HELPING WITH 

THE BANQUETS, CHICKEN BARBECUE, CHRISTKINDL MARKET, PANCAKE SUPPER, 

BANQUETS, FUNERAL & COMMUNITY MEALS AND THE WEST END FAIR  

ACOLYTES  

DECORATING COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

EASTER EGG HUNT & HALLOWEEN PARTY COORDINATORS, HELPERS & PARTICIPANTS 

EASTER EGG/BON BON MIXERS, SHAPERS, DIPPERS & PACKAGERS 

THE APPLE DUMPLING GANG 
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LAY READERS 

GREETERS 

SOUND SYSTEM OPERATORS 

COMMUNION HELPERS 

USHERS 

ALTAR GUILD MEMBERS       

BREAKFAST ORGANIZERS, COOKS & SERVERS 

KOINONIA KAFE COORDINATORS 

BLOODMOBILE DONORS & HELPERS 

ADVENT FAMILY DAY COORDINATORS & PARTICIPANTS 

PUBLIC SALE STAND HELPERS 

THE MEN AND WOMEN WHO PROVIDE BAKED GOODS AND FOOD DONATIONS FOR ANY 

EVENT WE HAVE 

THE MEMBERS AND FRIENDS OF THE CONGREGATION WHO GIVE OF THEMSELVES 

ANONYMOUSLY  

And…EVERYONE WHO SUPPORTS CULC  
THROUGH THEIR GIFTS OF TIME, TALENTS & FINANCIALLY 

 
+ + + 

 
WHAT KIND OF DAY SHALL I CHOOSE TODAY? 

 
Today I can complain about my health, Or I can celebrate being alive. 
Today I can moan that it is raining, Or be joyful at all that grows from the rain. 
Today I can regret all I don't have, Or rejoice in everything I do. 
Today I can mourn everything I have lost, Or eagerly anticipate what's to come. 
Today I can complain that I have to work, Or celebrate having a job to go to. 
Today I can resent the mess the kids make, Or give thanks that I have a family. 
Today I can whine about the housework, Or celebrate having a home. 
Today I can cry over the people who don't care for me, Or be happy, loving  

and being loved by those who do.  
 

I choose to have a good day today !!! 
~Author Unknown 
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ALTAR GUILD 
 
Katherine Hassinger 
Eugene Hassinger 
 
 
GREETERS 
 
  3 – Gene & Katherine  
 Hassinger 
10 – Ron & Darlene  
 Ulrich 
17 – Bev Catherman  
24 – June Wenrich 
31 – Sam & Ethel  
 Schnure 
 
 
LAY READERS 
 
  3 – Kathy Spangler  
10 – Glenn Spangler  
17 - Mike Flickinger 
24 - Janet Hackenberg 
31 - Barry Spangler 
 
 
 

 
 
    
 
 
 

 
 
 

SOUND SYSTEM 
 

Dave Bickhart 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
USHERS 
 
Roger Dunkle 
Greg Shuck 
 
 
MUSIC PROVIDERS 
 
  3 - Paula Christy  
10 - Diane Valentine 
17 - Dave Swartz 
24 - Gary Hackenberg 
31 – Gary Hackenberg 
 
 
 
 
COMMUNION 
ASSISTANTS 
     
  3 - Lee Spangler 
10 - Glenn Spangler 
17 – Tom Catherman 
24 – Janet Hackenberg 
31 – Barry Spangler 
 

REMINDER 
 
YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR FINDING A SUBSTITUTE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO 
BE HERE WHEN SCHEDULED. 
 
ALTAR GUILD MEMBERS, SOUND SYSTEM OPERATORS & USHERS ARE 
RESPONSIBLE FOR ANY SPECIAL SERVICES SCHEDULED DURING THE 
MONTH. 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjgoZXKksrJAhXLVD4KHWBGApAQjRwICTAA&url=http://z4.invisionfree.com/Cozy_Corner_Graphics/ar/t81.htm&psig=AFQjCNE2yLLk5LA2ugjywtw3ZN8UiwYNDg&ust=1449591310301429
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If you would like to be added to our list of volunteers to help with one or more of the following positions, 

please fill it out and return it to the church office. 

                                          

                                                    USHER   

                                                                                                        

                                   I/we will serve as an usher                                      

                         

 

 

Name_____________________________________ 

Telephone_________________________________ 

                                   

  

                              CHILDREN’S CHURCH 

 

                               I/we will help with children’s  

                               church 

 

 

Name____________________________________ 

Telephone________________________________              

 

                                SOUND SYSTEM OPERATOR 

                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

              I/we will operate the sound  

                 system 

 

Name_____ _______________________________ 

Telephone________________________________ 

 

  

                                                ALTAR GUILD 

                                             

                                     I/we will serve on the altar   

                                     guild 

 

 

Name____________________________________ 

Telephone________________________________ 

 

 

                                      COMMUNION HELPER 
 

                                     I/we will serve as a  

                                     communion helper 

 

                                     

 

 

Name___________________________________ 

Telephone_______________________________                   

 

                                               GREETERS 

 

                                  I/we will serve as greeters  

                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

Name___________________________________ 

Telephone_______________________________ 

 

 

                                        LAY READER 
 

                                 I/we will serve as a lay reader  

                                   

                                  

 

Name_____________________________________ 

Telephone_________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://s-media-cache-ak0.pinimg.com/236x/4f/e7/5c/4fe75c356a3b352aaf269455816feffe.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.pinterest.com/cangelari/clipart-snowmen/&h=279&w=236&tbnid=ICW86eqBcr4F8M:&docid=kOCwagLl_FTfOM&ei=x7BlVoyGMszt-QGY-LDACw&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjMhdTlksrJAhXMdj4KHRg8DLgQMwh3KD4wPg
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Christ’s United Lutheran Church 
13765 Old Turnpike Rd 
Millmont Pa  17845 
570-922-1860 
church’s e-mail:  culc@dejazzd.com 
pastor’s e-mail:  

pastorjohn@4bellschurch.com 
website:  www.4bellschurch.com 

 
Office Hours: 
Mon-Thu – 9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m.  
Fri – Closed 
 

 
 
 

  

THE M.I.S.S.I.O.N OF CHRIST’S UNITED LUTHERAN CHURCH 
 

  Meet – we meet each other as sisters and brothers in Christ 
     Invite – we invite and welcome others into the body of Christ 
      Share – we share the good news of Jesus and our gifts with all 
 Support – we support each other as we walk in the ways of Jesus 
            Imagine – we imagine life filled with God’s purpose and grace 
             Offer – we offer ourselves to God through faith, hope and love 
                Nourish – we nourish one another in the Word, by the Spirit 

 
Christ’s United Lutheran Church is a community of faith, gathered, 
empowered and entrusted with the good news of Jesus Christ to bear 
witness that we are one body in Christ as together we worship God in all 
praise and thanksgiving and we serve one another with unconditional love 
and mercy. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE DEADLINE FOR 

ARTICLES FOR THE 

 

FEBRUARY 

 

NEWSLETTER IS 

 

JANUARY 25 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:culc@dejazzd.com
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STAFF 
The Congregation ............. The Ministers 
The Rev. John D. Yost ................. Pastor 
Margie Dunkle ...................... Sec/Asst Tr 
Dianne Shuck.......................... Treasurer  
Janet Hackenberg ....................... Asst Tr 
Al Pantaleo ....................... Data Entry Tr 
Tom Catherman ..................... Custodian 
Paula Christy & Gary Hackenberg .........  
  ..................................... Organists 
Diane Valentine & Karen Zimmerman ....  
  ........................................ Pianists 
 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 

Jim Boop 
Tom Catherman 

Drew Christy 
Eugene Hassinger 

Dianne Shuck 
Greg Shuck 
Linda Smith 

Lee Spangler 
Janet Spurr 

 
 

Ministry Assignments 
 

Facilities/Administration 
(deals with property, personnel and stewardship) 

 
Inreach 

(focus on ministry within the congregation) 

 
Outreach 

(related to ministry beyond the congregation) 

 
 
 

PLEASE CALL THE CHURCH 
OFFICE… 
 
…when a member of your family is 
sick or is admitted to the hospital, 
so that visits can be made and the 
proper people notified. 
 
…when your address and phone 
number is changed, so the church 
records can be corrected. 
 
…when you move—out of town or 
locally. 
 
…when a new baby arrives in your 
family or in the family of another 
church member. 
 
…when a member of your family 
leaves home for college or to 
establish a new residence. 
 
…when a new family moves into 
your neighborhood. 
 
…when your class or group plans 
to have a meeting, so that it can 
be cleared and placed  on the 
church calendar. 
 
…when something good happens 
to you or your family. 
 
…when you feel the church can 
assist you in any way. 
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An old man, probably some 90 plus years, sat feebly on the park bench. He didn’t move, 

just sat with his head down staring at his hands. When I sat down beside him he didn’t 

acknowledge my presence and the longer I sat I wondered if he was ok. 

 

I asked him if he was ok. He raised his head & looked at me and smiled. “Yes, I’m fine, 

thank you for asking,” he said in a clear strong voice. ‘I didn’t mean to disturb you, sir, 

but you were just sitting here staring at your hands and I wanted to make sure you were 

ok.” I explained to him. “Have you ever looked at your hands?” he asked. I mean really 

looked at your hands?” I slowly opened my hands and stared down at them. I turned 

them over, palms up and then palms down. No, I guess I had never really looked at my 

hands as I tried to figure out the point he was making. 

 

Then he smiled and related this story: “Stop and think for a moment about the hands you 

have, how they have served you well throughout your years. These hands, though 

wrinkled, shriveled and weak have been the tools I have used all my life to reach out and 

grab and embrace life. They braced and caught my fall when I crashed upon the floor. 

They put food in my mouth and clothes on my back. My Father taught me to fold them in 

prayer. They tied my shoes and pulled on my boots. They dried my tears. They have 

been dirty, scraped raw, swollen and bent. They have held children, consoled neighbors, 

and shook in fists of anger when I didn’t understand. They have covered my face, 

combed my hair. They have been sticky and wet, bent and broken, dried and raw and to 

this day when not much of anything else of me works real well these hands hold me up, 

lay me down, and again continue to fold in prayer. He won’t care about where these 

hands have been or what they have done. What He will care about is to whom these 

hands belong and how much He loves these hands. And with these hands He will lift me 

to His side and there I will use these hands to touch the face of God.” 

 

No doubt I will never look at my hands the same again. I never saw the old man again 

after I left the park that day but I will never forget him and the words he spoke.  When my 

hands are hurt or sore or when I stroke the face of my children and wife I think of the 

man in the park.  I have a feeling he has been stroked and caressed and held by the 

hands of God.  I, too, want to touch the face of God and feel his hands upon my face.  

Thank you, God, for hands. 

  

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://worldartsme.com/images/comforting-hands-clipart-1.jpg&imgrefurl=http://worldartsme.com/snoopy-tgif-clipart.html&h=370&w=346&tbnid=4YQtt9cun_eF6M:&docid=U7mnBIqMYHcfRM&ei=3fGDVqqKL8bNeuWriYAF&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwjq7NiK7YPKAhXGph4KHeVVAlA4rAIQMwgDKAAwAA
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January 2016 
Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday Friday  Saturday  

 

The biggest lie that I tell myself daily, 

ñI donôt need to write that down; Iôll remember it. 

 

 

1 

 

 

2 

2 
9:00 Worship 
10:00 Koinonia 
Kafe 
10:15 Sunday 
School 

 

4 

 

 
 

5 

 

6 
млΥлл IƻǇŜΩǎ 
Haven 

 

7 8 9 

10 
9:00 Table 
Communion & 
Brunch 
10:15 Sunday 
School 

 

 

11 12 13 
млΥлл IƻǇŜΩǎ 
Haven 

 

14 15 16 

 

 

 

 
5:30 PC Raceway 
Assn. Banquet 

17 
9:00 Worship 
10:15 Sunday 
School 
TBA Indoor Block 
Party 

 

 

18 

 

 
M L King Day  

19 

 

 

 

 
6:00 Council 
Retreat & 
Reorganization          

20 
млΥлл IƻǇŜΩǎ 
Haven 

 

21 22 23 

 

 

 

 
6:00 BVLV 
Banquet 

24 
9:00 Worship 
10:15 Sunday 
School 

 

25 

 

 

26 27 
млΥлл IƻǇŜΩǎ 
Haven 

 

28 29 

 
12:00 Hallmark 
Feeds Banquet 

30 

31  
9:00 Worship 
10:15 Sunday 
School 

 

 

 

One good turn gets most of the blanket. 

 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartbest.com/cliparts/niX/8Ln/niX8LnLkT.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartbest.com/clipart-niX8LnLkT&h=156&w=201&tbnid=N1HE0TNccPmxJM:&docid=goxs7r7mIhNzlM&ei=A7NlVsDsAcu5-QHznqugDw&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwiA-oP2lMrJAhXLXD4KHXPPCvQ4ZBAzCDkoNjA2
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://franklinregionalnes.ss4.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_81950/Image/Principal Gillen Clip Art/MartinLutherKingClipArt.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartsheep.com/martin-luther-king-jr-day-clipart/dT1hSFIwY0RvdkwyTnNhWEJoY25SdGIzVnVkR0ZwYmk1amIyMHZZMjl0WTJ4cGNETXZiV3hyTkM1bmFXWXx3PTM3OHxoPTIzMHx0PWdpZnw/&h=316&w=344&tbnid=9ntRygpqawPH2M:&docid=PlnEgjJT_SQ0rM&ei=A7NlVsDsAcu5-QHznqugDw&tbm=isch&ved=0ahUKEwiA-oP2lMrJAhXLXD4KHXPPCvQ4ZBAzCEgoRTBF

